
TRANSIT, PARKING AND TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
ANNUAL REPORT – FY14 

 
 
The Transit, Parking and Traffic Committee met three times this past year:  November 13, 2013, 
March 18, 2014, and April 21, 2014. 
 
 
Items of business that were approved this year: 
 

1. Katie Helms was elected as the new chairperson of the committee. 
 

2. A new designation of scooter parking was approved.  It is “reserved” scooter parking 
with an effective date of July 1, 2014. 
 

3. Lot 7 will become “reserved” scooter parking from 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. beginning 
July 1, 2014.  This lot will have 17 spaces. 
 

4. The “reserved” scooter permit fee will be three times the cost of a regular scooter permit 
fee. 
 

5. Scooter parking lots will be separate from motorcycle parking lots as the scooter parking 
spaces are smaller and this will stop the scooters from causing damage to motorcycles. 
 

6. The breakpoint between employees paying the lower and higher fee for a Faculty/Staff 
permit will increase from $30,000 to $40,000.  
 

7. The stratified percentage rate increase instead of a flat rate permit fee price increase was 
approved for FY15 for employee permits. The following rates will be effective for FY15:  
 
24 Hour – 2.00% increase   $19.22/annually in addition to 5% increase 
All Area – 2.50% increase   $19.24/annually in addition to 5% increase 
Reserved – 3.00% increase   $16.63/annually in addition to 5% increase 
F/S above breakpoint – 4.58% increase $6.98/annually in addition to 5% increase 
F/S below breakpoint – 0% increase  $0.00/annually 
 
 

April 22, 2014 


